OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

May 8, 2019

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 17 members in attendance. The minutes were approved by Jessica Haywood and seconded by Mollie Nagle. The treasurer's report was not presented. A letter was read aloud by Mr. Cushing from the school board thanking the booster club for the sign and Susie's tenure as president and member of the OHS Booster Club for the past 9 years.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PIRATE CHEST (Julie Angus, Devon Henson, Ann Waddell) Tickets have been given to coaches early bird drawing will be August 14. The final drawing will take place on October 4 which is Homecoming.

MEMBERSHIP (Tiffany Ditchfield) There are currently 123 members.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield) Administration stated that they were comfortable with the Booster Club finding a vendor that will provide credit card transactions..

<u>WEBSITE</u> (Christy Ovanic) The website will receive a major overhaul this summer. Christy has been researching other sites for ideas and structure. It is possible that a new platform will be purchased as to be a more updated and user-friendly website.

SCHOLARSHIP (Mollie Nagle) The Senior Awards Night was held at OHS on May 8 at 7:00 pm. Mollie Nagle and Julie Angus announced the selections at the ceremony as well as Lifetime Member Award to Susie Walsh for her 9 years of service to OHS.

MULCH SALE (Debbie and Eric Meyer) Thank you to Stevenson Transfer, the sophomore baseball team, the drivers, and volunteers for working on mulch delivery day. A big thank you to Debbie Meyer and her family for all their help organizing the event. The mulch sale brought in a profit of \$2002.00 ...another successful event!

<u>AD Report</u> (Mike Cooper) A motion for \$400 was made by Chad Cox and seconded by Mollie Nagle to purchase a pole vault pole for the girl's track team. It will be used this season.

NEW BUSINESS

- The official transition of new OHS Booster Club officers has taken place.
 - President Julie Angus
 - Vice President Tiffany Ditchfield
 - Secretary Debbie Heimsoth
 - Treasurer Bill Vogel

Their new positions will begin at the June 12 meeting. Congratulations and best wishes!

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Debbie Heimsoth and seconded by Jackie Stevenson.

*The next meeting will be June 12, 2019 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox